
Report 

TO: CITYC~UNCIL DATE: JANUARY 7,2008 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: AMENDMENT TO FIRST SOURCE HIRING ORDINANCE 
PASADENA MUNICIPAL CODE CHAPTER 14.80 TO ALLOW 
DEVELOPERS TO SATISFY LOCAL HIRING PROGRAM 
REQUIREMENTS THROUGH HIRING OF LOCAL RESIDENTS 
FOR PERMANENT POSITIONS 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council: 1) receive the attached update on the 
City's First Source Hiring program, and 2) Direct the City Attorney's Office to 
return within 60 days with an amendment to the First Source Hiring Ordinance 
which will allow owner-developers to satisfy local hiring program requirements 
through the hiring of local residents for permanent positions in addition to 
construction-related jobs. 

BACKGROUND 

The City Council established the First Source Hiring Ordinance in October, 2004, 
with the goal of increasing the participation of Pasadena residents in economic 
development projects throughout the City. 

The ordinance has two key components, one voluntary and the other mandatory. 
The voluntary program allows developers of private construction projects to 
receive a rebate of construction tax equal to one-half the actual salary and 
benefits paid to each resident employee hired to work on a Private Construction 
Project, not to exceed seventy-five percent of construction tax paid. 

The mandatory component is applicable to developers who receive financial 
assistance from the City or the Community Development Commission. Financial 
assistance is defined as the provision of loans, grants, financing, revenue 
sharing; the provision of property at less than market rate, fee waivers or any 
other form of financial assistance. Developers receiving such assistance are 
required to participate in the City's First Source Hiring Program the main feature 
of which establishes a minimum percentage of construction-related payroll that 
must be accomplished by resident employees. Failure to meet the minimum 
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percentage results in cancellation of the City's financial assistance and any funds 
or valuable consideration provided to the developer would become due and 
payable. 

The current design of the ordinance focuses on the construction-phase of 
development projects. In some cases, however, the developer as defined in the 
Ordinance is also the owner of the property. Staff is recommending that in cases 
where an owner-developer is present the option to fulfill First Source Hiring 
requirements either through the use of construction-phase or permanent 
positions be authorized. In addition to providing greater flexibility, it is expected 
that this change will result in longer-term employment for local residents. As 
proposed, owner-developers would be required to reach a level of local resident 
employment equal to what would otherwise be the construction-related payroll 
goal or forfeit the financial assistance. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

There is no direct fiscal impact associated with the staff recommendation. 

Respectfully submitted, / 

Prepared by: 

Antonio Watson 
Project Manager 

Approved by: 

4 , ,' ,, 

Steve Mermell 
Acting Assistant City Manager 

Attachments: Local Hiring Program Update 
First Source Promotional Materials 










